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Meeting of Roos Parish Council, 12th June

Councillors Cheeseman and Quarmby were unable to attend.
All other members were present. During discussion of the
Minutes it was noted that the bus-stop sign and timetable
had been placed in Main Street.

Flooding - Lamb Lane

Members discussed the recent flooding of several roads after
heavy rain.

In particular, on a number of occasions this year Lamb Lane
had flooded because the culvert under the road had been
blocked, causing Roos Beck to overflow. At times the water
in Lamb Lane was almost three feet deep.

The Chairman reported that the culvert had eventually been
cleared of debris - including two railway sleepers. He himself]
had spent some time on the site and praised the efforts of the
workmen from the Highways Department.

Mr Michael Peak from the Highways Department had
written thanking the Chairman for his assistance. He said
that the northern end of the culvert would be fitted with a
new head-wall and grille and would be cleaned regularly.

Councillor Grant commented that Mr Marriott, who was
developing Beckside Villas, had built a lagoon to hold any
temporary excess of surface water. He said that - before a
new head-wall was built - it would be wise to pipe the whole
section from Beckside Villas to Lamb Lane. Members
agreed to make this recommendation.

Councillor Grant commented on two other open stretches of |
Roos Beck that were a problem :

® From Lamb Lane to the point north of Dove Lane where
the Beck was potted again. (Mr Beal of Southfield, Dove
Lane, had cleared blockages from time to time).

® The open stretch to the south before the potted section
under the churchyard, (At different times Councillors
Grant and Winter had cleared the grille of debris.)

It was agreed to write to Richard Lewis, Drainage Officer,
recommending further potting and to seek a meeting to
discuss the issue.

The Chairman said that Yorkshire Water and the riparian
owners were responsible for keeping the Beck clear but when
the Beck went under a road (e.g. via the culvert in Lamb
Lane) the Highways Department were responsible.

Correspondence

Rural Development Award 2000. The East Riding makes
annual awards for outstanding village amenities. Last year
the Parish Council proposed Melbourne Butchers for
consideration. Following a visit by the judges the proprietors
were highly commended but did not receive an award. The
Parish Council decided to propose both Melbourne Butchers
and the Roos Supermarket for the 2000 award.

Traffic matters in Hilston. Following a request from a
Hilston resident, the Highways Department had written
proposing village nameplates (with a road safety message),
bend signs and replacement marker posts. The request for a
speed limit was referred to the police for comment.

Dog fouling. The East Riding offered “Clean-up kits™ : a
stencil and paint for marking suitable pavements. Members
were sceptical whether pavement signs would be effective
and the offer was not taken up.

Plans for the Hedon Road (A1033). Members were invited
to a meeting at Hedon Town Hall.

Parish Clerks' Question Time. An invitation to an advice
seminar was passed to Clerk.

Electoral Review : changes to ward boundaries.
Members were invited to briefing meetings on the options.

PPG (Planning Policy Guidance). The East Riding's
Planning, Environmental and Technical Services Committee
had been discussing government guidelines on housing needs
and the duty of local authorities to satisfy them. There would
be consequences for the Hull & East Riding Joint Structure
Plan and for the East Riding's Development Plan - and
eventually for further development in selected settlements
such as Roos.

James Cran Memorandum. Parish Councils were invited
to take part in a consultation exercise on local matters by
responding to a document “Listening to Parish Councils”,
A reply was needed by 17th July. Members decided not to
respond.

Campaign against Rural Extinction. Clir Parnaby, leader
of the Conservative group on the East Riding of Yorkshire
Council, invited the Parish Council to subscribe to a petition
to government to stress the plight of rural arecas. Members
agreed with the Chairman not to do so since the initiative
appeared too party-political.
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Further donations
Donations are gratefully acknowledged from :

- Mr B.A.Anson, Mr & Mrs D.Archer, Mr & Mrs J L.
Farrington, Mrs E.Hinch, Mrs V Kirkwood & Mrs
P Patrick, Mr & Mrs A.C.Maltas, Mrs Donna Moverley,
Mr & Mrs D.Rowland, Mr & Mrs K.R.Tyson & Mr
R.Tyson.

Further financial support will be welcome at Canwick, Lamb
Lane. Please supply your name, address and phone number
and state the amount given. Going rate suggested : £2.00 per
household (though more will not be refused!). Make cheques
payable to L.Helliwell.

Data and news items - and help.

Please help by supplying contact names of clubs and societies
+ details for inclusion in “Coming events”. The newsletter
can advertise your functions. Please use it - for everybody's

benefit. Helpers are still needed to deliver the Newsletter.

Back numbers

Available at 5p per copy. No orders yet received. If no one
wants them [ shall throw most of them away.

_ Rooster deadlme , _
l"lease supply material for mcius:on by

Wednesday 26th J uly
If you have lny qneries, rmg 670291

Roos Village Design Statement

The Committee are suffering from what the Chairman calls

“slippage” - failure to keep up with the calendar. The
Consultation Draft should have been ready by the end of June
but - because we have more material than we can afford to
print - the umpteenth version is still too long. Watch this
space!










